
Bi-monthly community newsletter covering Piopio, Aria and Mahoenui districts Apr/May 2023

ARIA SHEARER Clay Harris has starred on the 
New Zealand circuit this year with an impressive 
list of successes at the senior level.

“He’s been winning everything,” said his mother 
Karen Harris: which sums it up.

Just a few of his victories included wins at the 
Golden Shears, Taumarunui, Apiti & Districts, 
Gore, Balclutha… and the Wairoa Shears a month 
ago. Then, just last week there was the senior ti-
tle at Raetihi in the Wools of New Zealand, and 
International Shearing Series at the Waimarino 
Shears. 

In that competition, Kiwi shearers faced off 
against a team of their Welsh colleagues, and 
came out strongly.

And he’s been doing just as well on home turf – 
on Waitangi Day, Clay won the senior final at the 
Aria Sports Day.

While the visiting Mongolian shearers wowed 
the crowd with their meticulous scissor technique 
– taking perhaps twenty minutes to remove the 
wool from a single sheep – Clay shore ten in ten 
minutes in his part of the competition.

Even the miserable weather at the Aria Sports 
Day didn’t get in his way, or anyone else’s.

The former Piopio College student has found 
his calling.

King Country News reporter Paul Charman 
spoke to Karen Harris about Clay’s passion for 
shearing: it is one that never seems to fade.

“He’ll shear all day and then come home ex-
hausted,” she said.

“Even then he’ll be on his phone watching vid-
eos of open class shearers who are better than 
him... men like Jack Fagan and Jimmy Samuels. 
I’ll be cooking tea and Clay will be studying these 
top shearers and observing their technique,” the 
newspaper reported.

All eyes will be on the young shearer at this 
week’s New Zealand Shearing Championships in 
Te Kuiti… to see what he’ll win next.

FEEDBACK 
& ARTICLES 
WELCOME!

Community feedback and articles are 
welcomed and appreciated. 
The views published in this publication 
are not those of the editor but of the 
contributers. 
Articles must not be longer than 280 
words and may have accompanying 
photos. 
We reserve the right to edit any material.
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IN PIOPIO
BIRDTALK!

• 	Local Business: B&W Business Card Size $35
	 Full Colour Business Card Size $65
•	 Out-of-Area Casual: B&W Business Card Size $45
	 Full Colour Business Card Size $75
•	 Full Colour Strip Ad (Front & Back Page) $135
•	 Clubs & Organisations: Free up to 75 words
•	 Classified Ad: $5 per 3-line ad
•	 Package: Annual $200 includes 6x approx business card 
	 size and 1x special 1/3 page ‘My Business’article annually

piopiobirdtalk@gmail.com                       www.piopio.net.nz

Clay Harris stars at the Shears

Clay Harris (left) with Aidan Tarrant, after 
the semis at the Golden Shears in March.

THREE wahine 
from Piopio’s 
Mokau Ko-

honui marae 
in support of 
Ngati Rora 
at Sunday’s 
poukai held 

at Te Kuiti Pa.  
They are Glenys 

Ackerman, 
Ripeka Price, 
and Mandi 
Barnsdall.

Maori King visits local pa

– –

–
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Tony & Paula Buckman
t.pbuckman@xtra.co.nz

06 752 9713
SH3, MOKAU

Lions update

Within our district several defibrillators are 
on hand in the event of an emergency.

PIOPIO TOWNSHIP:
Fat Owl Motel, Bar & Eatery

Piopio College

SURROUNDING DISTRICTS:
Mahoenui (Coleman’s Woolshed)

Aria Cosmopolitan Club
Waitanguru Hall

A free App is available on Google Play-
store to locate machines throughout NZ.

The shed for the caravan is now 
in use and the caravan is finally in 
its new home. There is still some 
finishing to be done to the sec-
tion.

The Fieldays in November were 
quite successful for the club and 
replenished our bank account to 
some extent. A big thankyou to all 
the groups who helped us.

We attended the Aria Sports day 
and although the weather wasn’t 
the best, we had a sell out day.

We also attended a clearing sale 
and have recently donated mon-
ey to Take-a-Kid-Fishing and the 
Cyclone Gabrielle Relief Fund.  

Hopefully COVID is behind us 
and we can get back to serving 
the community as we enjoy doing.

Our tea meeting dinners are now 
being provided by Cheryl Griffin 
and we thank her for taking this 
on and providing some delicious 
meals.

Our recent Ladies night was well 
attended and our guest speaker 
Jo Johnston gave a very inter-

Piopio’s ANZAC Commemoration  will 
be held on Tuesday, April 25.

For those wishing to march please as-
semble at 10.45am outside the St John 
rooms on Moa Street, which will be 
closed to traffic this year.

The march will begin at 11am.
Current and retired Service personnel 

(all services), are invited to join and this 
would be much appreciated. (Never-
mind if the uniforms don’t fit any more!)

Service medals may be worn by rela-

Piopio Anzac Commemoration
tives. 

All those who wish to participate in 
the march are urged to do so. 

Weather permitting, the service will 
follow the march outside the Piopio 
Memorial Hall. If wet, the service will 
be in the hall. 

All organisations, individuals, family 
groups are welcome to participate in 
the wreath-laying ceremony.

A cup of tea and light refreshments 
will follow. Finger-food contributions 

are most welcome.
The ANZAC Parade and Service are 

being organised by the Waitanguru 
Branch of Rural Women NZ, supported 
by Piopio Lions. 

Community input is most welcome. 
MC is Pam Voyce. 

Enquiries to:
Jenny Brodie ph 021 141 1243, 
email Jenbrodie63@gmail.com 
Pam Voyce 877 8254, 
email p.voyce@xtra.co.nz

esting speech on the Farm Cadet 
scheme she and husband Alan are 
involved in. What a wonderful way 
to get young people interested and 
committed to farming and agricul-
ture. We had a couple of possible 
new members attend and hopefully 
they had an enjoyable evening and 
will be back for more.

Our Paddys Market Auction will 
hopefully take place sometime in 
the Spring.

We will be attending the next 
Fieldays in June so will be looking 
for helpers again then.

Our club is always looking for new 
members so if you think Lions is 
something you could be part of, 
please contact one of our mem-
bers.  

Paul Jones – 06 752 9765
Gavin Todd – 877 7700    
Ross Smith – 877 8880	
Bob Dawson – 877 8297

Mairoa 
Linedancers

Our annual social is to be held 
at the Piopio Memorial Hall on 

Saturday 6th May

We will (hopefully) have visitors from 
all over central North Island. 

Start time is 11am, 
all finished by 4pm

The theme this year is 
‘Slogan T-shirt’!

Anyone is welcome 
to pop in for a look!
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Ken & Rebecca
Haywood

07 877 8586

Quality genetics with proven performance
and eczema tolerance

FIRST of all I would like to congratu-
late and thank all those who donated 
a huge amount of time and effort to 
recent local events. A special thanks to 
our local St John and Fire Brigade mem-
bers who are always available for these 
events.

For example Aria has had a very suc-
cessful speed shear held at the Aria 
Club, plus the Aria Sports Day, and the 
Aria Community Bike Ride. This has in-
volved a massive amount of organisa-
tion and voluntary work and is a credit 
to a small district.

In a lot of cases it is the same people 
involved in each committee.

Aria and Piopio both have Pig Hunt 
Competitions coming up soon.

I attended the opening of the new 
Gallagher Recreation Centre in Te Kuiti 
– what a magnificent asset this will be 
for our community.

Our amazing small communities

Gavin Todd
Rural Ward Councillor

Waitomo District Council

Well done to the Mokau communi-
ty for raising the money to complete 
the ramp into the Museum. What a 
difference this will make. This month 
the Gallery will be dedicated to the 
ANZAC’s.

On Friday,  April 7 the Mokau com-
munity will be holding a Pot Luck Din-
ner to welcome the bone carvers to 
the Mokau Bone Carving Symposium.  
I hope this goes well.

Work is underway planning rates in-
creases for the coming year. You can 
be assured that Council is doing its 
best to keep the increase to a mini-
mum, considering the cost increases 
that have been incurred.

Please don’t hesitate to contact me 
with any concerns or queries you 
might have.

Gavin Todd
Gavin.Todd@Waitomo.govt.nz

A local Aria family’s roof of their 
home caught fire recently.
Angelo Marcheson, aged 6, creat-
ed this card to show the family’s 
appreciation to those who came 
to their assistance and helped 
out, including the Piopio Fire 
Service,
Te Kuiti Fire Service, Piopio Lions, 
family and friends.

House fire
thanks
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Get better returns for your wool
As a Carrfields Primary Wool client you can expect 
great service from a nationwide team of wool experts 
who will support you with the advice and expertise 
to deliver improved returns for your wool business. 

Daryl Croad:  027 241 3913 
Peter Lange:  027 241 6483 

www.cpwool.co.nz

Maximise your wool returns, talk to CP Wool today.

07 877 8822
fatpigeon@xtra.co.nz

www.fatpigeon.nz

07 877 8767
fatowl@xtra.co.nz

www.fatowl.nz

KC Rivercare update
WE HOPE you’re enjoying this au-

tumn and are ready to engage with us 
for another year of action, events and 
field days. We are always open to any 
ideas you may have; contact us at kcriv-
ercare@gmail.com or visit our Face-
book page.

Listening to feedback in 2022 the two 
pilot project ideas currently being in-
vestigated for 2023 include the very 
topical issues: ‘Reducing GHG emis-
sions on farm and pathways to Carbon 
Neutral’ and; ‘Trees on Farms and the 
potential Carbon income opportu-
nities’. Are you a farmer interested in 
participating in this project involving 
farm consultants and science experts? 
Please get in touch with Anna.

 A revisit is planned to see how the SL-
MACC/WRC Sedimentary Trap project 
is working on several local farms in Aria 
during the winter months. Could this 
be something you could implement to 
improve the water quality leaving your 
farm?

Are you planning on doing some 
planting this season? We have 1BT 
Kick Start funds for fencing and plant-
ing projects available for the final year. 
Also, a small block holder fund is avail-
able this winter for those without Farm 
Environment Plans – up to 50 plants 
per block/person.

Join us at the opening of the Hoare 

family’s new business ‘Te Tawai Nurs-
ery’, Rangitoto on April 27 and look 
over their great selection of natives. 
Charlie Smart will be on hand to advise 
on ‘Right Tree in the Right Place’ and 
WRC staff will give an update on cur-
rent funding opportunities. 

Learnings from the low cost “Forest 
Grade Natives” on farm pilots will be 
discussed and demonstrated at on-
farm Fieldays in the next few months 

First Aid courses held last year in Pi-
opio were so popular that we are plan-
ning to hold several more in the next 
few months, potentially in Aria, Awak-
ino or Piopio. Let us know if you are in 

any of these areas and are keen to at-
tend.

We will be bringing fresh water ecol-
ogist Merrin Whatley back in May/June 
to help us understand our water qual-
ity results and maybe do some hands-
on water testing. Check out the water 
test results on our website (http://
kingcountryrivercare.co.nz/).

Social events are very important to 
us all, especially farmers who often 
work alone. We received such positive 
feedback from those that attended the 
end of year show ‘Life’s a Bitch’ that we 
are planning another get together mid 
June. Watch this space. Suggestions 
of inspirational speakers gratefully re-
ceived!

Enjoying ‘The Life’s a Bitch’ show
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College students place well at athletics

Please message Carley for more information
021 042 4493

• Waxing 		  • Facials 
• Eye & Brow 	 • Spray tans
  Treatments 	 • Make up 
• A new range of ultimate relaxation treatments 
• Skin Care & Make up products 
• Crystals - Ear Candles - Gift Vouchers

WE HAD 16 students participate at the King 
Country Athletics competition last month. 
Our students performed exceptionally and 
came away with some great results. 
Quinn Rogers: 1st Junior Boys 1500m
Hunter Rogers: 1st Junior Boys 3000m 
Kenny Robinson: 2nd Junior Girls High Jump 
Korvell Young: 3rd Intermediate Boys Shot Put
Rhythm Croft: 3rd Junior Girls Javelin 
These were our podium finishers, however we 
had plenty of 4th placings too! 
The above students now have the opportuni-
ty to represent our kura at the Waikato/Bay of 
Plenty meet at Porritt Stadium in a few weeks 
time. 
Congratulations!
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Piopio Playcentre news 

Term 1 has started with a bang at Piopio playcentre. We had a 
great time at the Piopio berry orchard. The children enjoyed 
walking through the orchard seeing the strawberries in the tunnel 

houses, the blueberries, and 
the blackberry plants. We 
learnt all about how 
strawberries grow, are fed and 
ripen. The tamariki loved 
tasting the strawberries and 
blueberries and finished it off 
with ice-cream tasting. YUM! 
Thanks Jessie Loomans for taking the morning to show us 
around the orchard and letting the kids pick some of the 
strawberries. It is always such an exciting visit. 

A couple of weeks later we were lucky enough to be able to walk 
down to the ambulance station and got to have a look through the ambulance. Hugo got to turn the 
lights and the sirens in the ambulance on which was super 
exciting. Two of our tamariki also got the experience of 
having their heart monitored with the Lifepak machine 
which they found pretty interesting. Olivia loved getting 
the printout of her heart and has been very proud 
showing this around the friends and family. Thanks so 
much to Phil Watkins for giving up his time to show the 
kids around the ambulance 
station and learn about what 
paramedics do. The kids and 
adults alike learnt plenty and 
had a great time.  

Over the last few months we have also had to replace the 
bark in our playground due to the playground being 
completely flooded in late January. We would like to 
take this opportunity to thank White Ridge contracting 
who took care of removing all the bark and uncovered 
other challenges in which they took in their stride fixed and sorted so efficiently meaning our 
playground now all up and running in a better state than before the floods came through. 

We are so grateful for the support of the community in the form of time and learning opportunities 
that are available for our tamariki. It has been great having playcentre members organising great 
trips out of centre for our kids – it helps build their life experience, see different parts of the 
community and for us a parents to learn about some of our community organisations.  

If you are interested in coming along to have a look at our centre and what Playcentre is about feel 
free to drop by in one of our sessions either Monday or Wednesday mornings 9:30am-12 during 
school term or contact Nicola on 0276960598. 
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120 YEARS OF MODERN PIOPIO
Piopio was laid out around 1902 
and served a dairy-farming hinter-
land. In the early 1920s the govern-
ment decided to consolidate small 
rural schools. 
Piopio became the first consolidat-
ed school in New Zealand in 1924. 
The first school bus service in the 
country also started at Piopio that 
year.

HUNTINGWild
BOARBOAR

STAGSTAG

 

Biggest  tusks
1st $300
2nd $200

MERCHANDISEMERCHANDISE rafflesrafflesEFTPOS & CASH availableEFTPOS & CASH available SPOT PRIZESSPOT PRIZES

  

WILD FOOD AND BAR FACILITIES
1st Scaffolding, Adams Contracting, B.Hodgson Logging, Barrie Tatham, Barrowcliffe Shearing, Bevege Contracting,

Bradcock Contracting, Bryant Contracting, Cloverleaf, Corey Barnsdall Builders, Country Courier, Crusader Meats, DP
Designgirl, DRD Drainage, Fat Pigeon, Graymont, Heath Barnsdall, Heliworx Helicopters, Hemi and Deb Livestock, Hoon,

JMAC, John Washer, Josh Davies Motors, Kaiaua Mussel Farm, KBH Fencing, Kerry and Tiwi Te Kanawa, King Country Honda,
Liquorland, Mac Spreading, Mc Indoe Plumbing, Anderson Family, Mighty Mix - Dean Ball, N & M Fairhurst, Pari Haulage, 

Pari Transport Ltd, PGG Wrightsons, Piopio Community Recreation and Gym, Piopio Foodmart, Piopio Mechanical, Piopio
Pantry, Piopio Station, Piopio Vets, Potawa Farm, Property Brokers, PTL, Puketiti Station, Skin Deep Painting, Stephen

Henderson, Tapanui Farms, Te Kuiti Meats, Te Wharua Station, The Lines Company,  UBP, Up In Smoke, Waite Electrical,
Wilson Drainage,  Work and Safety supplies

Proudly supported by our Sponsors

11-13 MAY 2023
Weigh in: 12 - 3pm Saturday 13 May

C O M P E T I T I O N

P I O P I O
C O S M O P O L I T A N

C L U B

Heaviest boar 
1st $300
2nd $250
3rd $200
4th $100 

 Mystery Weight  boar
$200

 Average Weight  boar
$1000

Heaviest Red Stag
1st $500
2nd $250
3rd $100

Heaviest Fallow Stag
1st $500
2nd $250
3rd $100

Longest Snapper
1st $300
2nd $200
3rd $100

SNAPPERSNAPPER

ENTRIES CLOSE 5PM 
WEDNESDAY 10 MAY 2023 

(NO LATE ENTRIES WILL BE ACCEPTED)

Heaviest possum
Heaviest Hare

Heaviest Turkey
 

Goat Horns
 

Draw
EARLYBIRD

ENTER BEFORE 10 APRIL

$200

TO BE ELIGIABLE FOR THE

Best measured

FUNDRAISER EVENT FOR PIOPIO COSMPOLITAN CLUBFUNDRAISER EVENT FOR PIOPIO COSMPOLITAN CLUB

PIOPIO COSMOPOLITAN  CLUB
PH BARRY:  0275 610974

EM: PIOPIOCLUB@XTRA.CO.NZ
Proceeds will support the Piopio Fire
Brigade, St Johns, and Youth Group

ENQUIRIES TO: 42 Moa Street, Piopio

- ADULT ENTRY ALLOWS FOR 
 ALL CATEGORIES -

$45$45
ENTRY 

FEE

PER ADULT

PRIZE GIVING 5PMPRIZE GIVING 5PM

 Average Weight  Stag
Red Stag $500 

Fallow Stag $500

ROAR             BEST
(ENTER ON THE DAY)

ANIMALANIMAL    CALLINGCALLING  
C H A L L E N G E

Wild
DUCK CALLBEST

catergory
CRITTER

KIDS

$5 ENTRY - ENTRY TO KIDS SECTION ONLY
Age 15 years and under

LAST MONTH our Head Students 
attended the ‘Headz Up’ conference at 
Waikato University. 
Our leaders spent the day rubbing 
shoulders with other head students 
from across the Waikato/Bay of Plenty, 
as well as leadership work shopping 
and listening to keynote leadership 
speakers. 
They enjoyed an amazing day and what 
I took out of it was that ‘our students 
can achieve absolutely anything – we 
just need to provide them with oppor-
tunity.’
B Draper

Barbara Kuriger 
MP for Taranaki-King  
Country
Inglewood Office 
80 Rata St, PO Box 124,  
Inglewood 4330 
06 756 6032 
Kuriger.Inglewood@ 
parliament.govt.nz

Te Awamutu Office 
053 Mutu St, PO Box 302,  
Te Awamutu 3800 
07 870 1005 
Kuriger.Teawamutu@ 
parliament.govt.nz

Authorised by 
Barbara Kuriger MP, 
Parliament Buildings, 
Wellington.

‘Headz Up’
conference

From left: Ryan Smith, Jadalee James, Ava MacKenzie, Jorja Knox
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INVESTMENT ADVISERS - 
MATTHEW LEE AND HEREWARD BASHER

Speak with us today. 
matthew.lee@craigsip.com |  06 968 7700 
hereward.basher@craigsip.com | 06 968 7706
craigsip.com

“We’re passionate 
about helping local 
clients achieve their 
financial goals and  
grow their wealth.”

Matthew Lee and Hereward Basher are Investment Advisers at 
Craigs Investment Partners and their disclosure staments are 
available on request and free of charge Visit craigsip.com. 
Craigs Investment Partners Limited is a NZX Participant firm.  
The Craigs Investment Partners Limited Financial Advice  
Provider Disclosure Statement can be viewed at craigsip.com/tcs.  

PIOPIO College Year 12 and 13 stu-
dents recently took part in our re-es-
tablished leadership camp where we 
took them to Raglan to develop their 
leadership portfolios for 2023. 

Our theme for these portfolios is 
‘How can we leave the kura better 
than we found it’. 

Students worked hard in the class-
room but also spent some time team 
bonding. 

They were an amazing group and it 
was a privilege to work with them.

B & G Draper

Jules & Daryl
027 664 1816
07 877 7823

h.tucker@xtra.co.nz

ARIA
PUKEWHAU FARMSTAY

here’s a house
here’s a door

Leadership
camp

Mike Whitburn  0274 824 614
Murray Barclay  0274 753 690
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Yoga for connection for all walks of life
AINSLIE Speedy and Holly Koroheke 

are local girls who have found their pas-
sion for yoga has many other benefits, 
and they have shared those with our 
community. Here is Ainslie’s story:

Yoga isn’t about being flexible, spiri-
tual or a ‘green-juicer’. Yoga is a sanskrit 
word that means ‘to yolk’ or ‘union’ and 
to me it’s been about connection, to 
self and community. It’s about 
bringing people together. 

I found yoga when my mental 
and physical health was at an all 
time low. I was super burnt out, 
had adrenal fatigue and expe-
rienced anxiety, depression, an 
eating disorder and obsessively 
exercised. I was a busy vet tech-
nologist and runner, but the 
doctors said NO MORE to exer-
cise and stress. My body needed 
to calm down and rest to come 
back to equilibrium. 

For a very long time this hurt and I 
felt like a huge part of my life was be-
ing stripped away from me. I was told to 
strictly stick to walking and yoga – the 
thought of slowing down or practicing 
Yoga was like watching paint dry. 

However, I’ll never forget the first 
yoga class I attended; I had never felt 
more calm and peaceful afterwards. I 
also loved that it 
was still movement 
(being a move-
ment lover) but a 
bit more gentle. 
Once I tried it, it 
was nothing like I 
initially thought it 
would be! 

I became pas-
sionate about 
wanting to break 
down this stigma 
that I had for so 
long (and knew so 
many others did 
too) and share this 
gift with communities that I love. 

Piopio will always hold a special place 
in my heart because it was this commu-
nity that believed in me. It all started in 
2018 when I returned home from my 
big OE. I moved home with Mum and 
Dad for a while and did a 6-month lo-
cum stint at King Country Vets (previ-
ously Atkinsons & Associates). 

I’d been practicing yoga for a few 
years before that and so many mem-
bers of the community were keen to 
get me to start local yoga classes. 

I was super hesitant at first because I 
had never taught a yoga class, but they 
assured me that ‘you know a lot more 
than us!’ so I began teaching 2 nights 
a week after work. I will never forget 

the first class I taught! It was so spe-
cial - the multi-purpose room was full 
of women and men. I felt the biggest 
buzz after teaching and got the most 
amazing feedback. Some mums cried 
because they hadn’t done anything for 
themselves in so long, others said af-
ter their first class their lower back had 
never felt so free. I knew from that day 

that that’s what I wanted to do. When 
that locum contract came to an end I’d 
saved enough money from teaching 
those classes to pay for a yoga teacher 
training in the Indian Himalayas. I set 
off to India by myself for 2 months and 
fully immersed myself in yoga, at its 
roots. It was life changing! 

When I returned home I had multiple 

conversations with Dad and my partner 
Kieran about starting a business, feeling 
super nervous they both fully supported 
me and said this is your time ‘just do it’. 
I started as Yoga with Ainslie, before be-
coming I AM Yoga. I also expanded my 
in person classes to include an online 
studio which accommodates those who 
prefer to practice in their own homes.

Over the past few years I’ve com-
pleted 700 hours more yoga and 
mental wellbeing studies and have 
incorporated two local gals Chan-
telle and Holly onto my teaching 
team. We all have the same passion 
and values but share it differently 
in our classes which offers great 
variation for our clients.

To this day we still run in-per-
son classes in Piopio (Wednesdays 
6.45pm and Fridays 9am), Te Kuiti 
(Tuesdays 7pm) and Otorohanga 
(Mondays 5.30pm & 6.45pm). 

We have people from all walks of life 
joining these classes and that’s what 
makes them so special! Ages 16 to 68, 
men and women, people with sore 
knees, backs & shoulders that our highly 
skilled teachers are able to create mod-
ifications for, and so much more. Many 
farmers, shearers and builders swear by 
it and claim it ‘fixed’ their backs. If you’ve 

been thinking about 
coming along, please 
do as the only regret 
most of us have had 
is not starting yoga 
sooner!

I am very proud of 
what I AM Yoga has 
grown into and we 
have so many offer-
ings: classes around 
the King Country, an 
online yoga studio, 
day & weekend re-
treats (go check out 
my first first weekend 
eco-escape in Waito-

mo!), kids yoga classes, 1:1’s at my home 
studio in Te Kuiti, and small group class-
es, events & ceremonies. You can find 
out more about all of these offerings on 
my website www.iamyoga.co.nz or email 
me on ainslie.speedy@gmail.com.

Holly’s story next page
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KIA ORA, I am Holz (Holly Alcock to 
most of you). I was born and raised in 
Mokauiti, attending Aria Primary then 
Piopio College. Fast forward to now, 
wife, mum of two, sports coach, coun-
sellor, yoga teacher and more, living in 
Te Kuiti. 

“You should come to yoga with 
me, my friend said”. In my mind 100 
thoughts were swimming, my heart 
was racing 1000 beats per minute and 
I felt like I was going to throw up. 

I had been experiencing severe and 
debilitating anxiety, rendering me 
powerless and often housebound, so 
when my friend suggested leaving the 
house, trying something new, with a 
bunch of strangers I almost said “NO” 
She promised we could arrive togeth-
er, practice next to each other and that 
it would be so beneficial for my anxiety 
and my mental health. The past few 
months had been hell and I thought 
nothing could be worse, so why not 
give it a go. 

I wasn’t a woo woo or spiritual per-
son, nor was I a herb tea, drinking 
hippie (coz thats the types of people I 
thought did yoga), I made a lot of ex-
cuses, like I didn’t have a mat or yoga 
“clothing”. Nonetheless I drove to my 
first class, and met my friend outside, 
was greeted by some familiar faces in-
side, then yoga began. 

To be fair I do not remember the first 
few classes at all! But I moved through 
the motions, managed to resist the 
urge to run out when the teacher of-
fered us to quietly leave if we wished, 
before the final relaxation and medita-

Holly: yoga transformed my life
tion (funnily enough now my fave as-
pect of yoga). 

I found myself returning each week, 
I noticed my anxiety present was less 
and less, my friend had had to stop 
coming to classes due to other com-
mitments at that time, however I still 
made my mental health, my physical 
health and my spiritual health a priori-

ty. And I discovered maybe I was a lit-
tle woo woo and spiritual after all.

I felt constantly pulled to my mat, 
that pull to calm the central nervous 
system and self regulate (I had no idea 
that’s what I was doing at the time), 
supporting me and all aspects of my 
health.

I wanted to deepen my knowledge 
of all things yoga, I wanted to be able 
to delve into the how’s, the why’s and 
the what’s of how this seemingly sim-

ple practice had transformed my life, 
my health and who I was as a person. I 
had zero intentions of actually becom-
ing a yoga teacher at all!

However, in June last year I became 
a fully qualified 200-hour yoga teach-
er. Two days later, the teacher of my 
usual weekly class became unwell 
about 1 hour before class, and Ainslie 
was out of town and so it led me to my 
mat. Thank goodness for our beautiful 
Yoga community who have welcomed 
me and all that I am. 

Here I am, some nearly 10 months 
later, my practice has further strength-
ened, and my teaching continues to 
improve with time and confidence. 

It’s always an honour to relief teach 
at “Ainslies class” as we both know 
how close Piopio and its people are 
to both of us, and knowing she trusts 
me to lead her classes is a special lit-
tle confidence booster. Although, no 
pressure teaching Ainslie’s Mum!

What a journey it has been so far 
and only really beginning. I am forev-
er grateful for that opportunity almost 
4 years ago to begin my yoga prac-
tice. My journey now sees me take the 
“yoga” of life off my mat and embrace 
the ethics and principles in my every-
day life. 

I am looking forward to the next part 
of this journey.

Te marama teitei i roto i ahau, hon-
ore te marama teitei i roto i a koe, the 
highest light in me honours the high-
est light in you.

Tihei MAURI ORA!
I can’t wait to see you on the mat!
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53 Moa St  • Piopio  • 027 422 2250  
Open Thu/Fri/Sat 10am-4pm

School Camp fun
ARIA PRIMARY School’s senior class went to Rotorua 

this month for one of the school’s world famous (in Aria) 
camps. 

The group stayed at the picturesque Lakeview Bible 
Camp near the shores of Lake Rotorua, and enjoyed a 
week of all that Rotorua has to offer. 

“What an amazing group of parents and children who 
took part in last week’s Rotorua camp. Apart from some 
rain on day 2, the weather was perfect. All activities ran 
smoothly and days were very full of activities ranging from 
the very educational (Scion Research and Technology), 
very challenging (Giant Swing at Tui Ridge) to the totally 
fun (Luge) ones, with many being a mixture of both (Duck 
Tour). I would like to make a very sincere thank-you to the 
parents who gave their time so willingly and enthusiasti-
cally to help make the week run so smoothly,“ said Princi-
pal Pam Voyce.

Other activities included the Redwood Tree Walk, Gonda-
la’s, Amaze Me, Trick Art Gallery, Polynesian Spa, Paint Ball, 
Rock Climbing, Flying Fox, the Buried Village and Whakare-
warewa Thermal Village. 
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Awesome swimming sports
PIOPIO College held its 2023 

Swimming Sports recently. 
What an awesome day! Thank you 

to our amazing students who swam 
their absolute best – I am beyond 
proud of you all. 

The day wouldn’t have been possi-
ble without our amazing volunteers 
so thank you to our whānau and 
community members who stepped 
up and helped out. It was greatly 

Nik Bryant & Gwenda Bryant
Ph: 027 310 7388

macsspreading@gmail.com

Covering the King Country

appreciated.
The results are in and the whare 

winners for 2023 are Kahikatea, fol-
lowed by Kauri, Rata and then Kow-
hai. 

I can confirm that the staff/parent 
relay team did take the title over the 
Year 12/13’s. Thank you Kate Carter, 
Logan Hill and Hemi Rauputu for 
your contribution to our success.

Ngā mihi nui, G Draper

Sub junior girls: 
1st = Eleanor Laver
2nd = Charlee-Ray Hill
3rd = Charley Carter 
Sub juniors boys:
1st = Mac Carter
2nd equal = Fred Carter & 
Deekin Ratima
Junior girls:
1st = Kasey Hiriaki
2nd = Miriama Newton 
3rd equal = Sophie Parkes 
& Putiputi Barnsdall
Junior boys:
1st = Keanu Edkins 
2nd = Isaac Carter 
3rd = Leo Carter 
Intermediate girls:
1st = Caitlyn Cody
2nd = Bella Larsen 

3rd equal = Leah Brownlie 
& Elana Laimbeer
Intermediate boys:
1st = Olly Bevege
2nd = Korvell Young 
3rd = Lynden Brough 
Senior girls:
1st = Jadalee James
2nd = Alexa Hancock 
3rd = Ava MacKenzie 
Senior boys:
1st = Justin Laimbeer 
Whanau relay winners - 
SKI (Mr Kishore)
Team consisted of - Noah 
Brownlie, Caitlyn Cody, 
Sophie Parkes & Kaea 
Rauputu. 
Grand relay winners - 
Kahikatea

SWIMMING SPORTS 2023 RESULTS
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Budding young farmers give it a go
THREE teams of budding young 

farmers entered the Waikato/Bay of 
Plenty regional agrikids competition 
to test their farming skills and knowl-
edge. 

Congratulations to Tana, Tyronne, 
Cole and James for giving it a go, as 
well as Lachlan and Lynden for their 
11th place out of 25 schools. 

A big thanks also to Steph Brough 
and Lisa Lyford for their work with 
making this happen.

Angela 
Roberts
List MP based in  
Taranaki – King Country

Authorised by Angela Roberts MP, 
Parliament Buildings, Wellington

New Plymouth Office
06 757 5662
78 Gill St, New Plymouth 4310
angela.robertsmp@parliament.govt.nz

 /AngelaRobertsLabourLes Te Kanawa Director  027 271 6167
Lorrene Te Kanawa Director  027 333 8531

les.tk@xtra.co.nz   www.1stscaffolding.co.nz

Enjoyable
overnight 
tramp
AS PART of our Outdoor Recreation 

class, students enjoyed an overnight 
tramp assessment to Leitch’s Clear-
ing.

This trip was inspired by the late Bill 
Burnell. It was a fantastic two days 
with fantastic people
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BAILEY INGHAM LTD

We are pleased to be able to supply accounting and taxation services 
to farmers and businesses in the Piopio area.

 info@baileyingham.co.nz   info@baileyingham.co.nz  
07 873 7325 or freephone 0800 482 92807 873 7325 or freephone 0800 482 928

Andrew & Tracey Neal
Ph: 07 877 8009

Andrew 027 366 5514
Tracey 021 137 7118

488 Mangaotaki Rd
Piopio 3971
New Zealand

Email:  potawa488@gmail.com

PIOPIO COLLEGE students completed their first 
tramp assessment recently. 
Ngā mihi nui to Pete and Pam Voyce for access to 
their beautiful farm.

Outdoor recreation is in full swing

• Affordable and reliable

• Excellent speeds

• Local customer support

• Set ups in hard to get to places

0800 003 441  
www.wirelessdynamics.co.nz

Looking for a 
reliable internet 
connection?
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Piopio Police 
07 877 0490
Crime Stoppers  
0800 555 111 
We live in a great community 
so let’s stop these few who 
are taking from us. E: Tony.
schrafft@police.govt.nz    
www.crimestoppers-nz.org

All Saints Church Co-oper-
ating Parish of Piopio, Aria 
& Mokau
Main Road, Piopio. 
Worship service 10am 

Community Fruit & Vege 
Stand
Karen Barrett (07) 877 8012
E: struanfarm@gmail.com

Housie 
Thursdays 1pm Senior Citi-
zen’s Room All welcome.
Paddy Coffin (07) 877 8367

Justices of Peace
Vikki Hall (07) 877 8058      
Clive Fredericks 
(07) 877 8048       

Piopio Garden Circle
Visits are 3rd Thursday of 
every month except January 
& August
Gillian Hooper (07) 878 7880
M: 027 345 9603

Laver Marine 
(07) 877 8484
M: 0211054737

Aria Cosmopolitan Club
(07) 877 7812

Carley Jane Beauty                          
M: 021 042 4493 

Cloverleaf Café                             
(07) 877 8368

Fat Owl Motel, Bar and 
Eatery  
(07) 877 8767
www.fatowl.nz
E: fatowl@xtra.co.nz  

Fat Pigeon Café
(07) 877 8822
E: fatpigeon@xtra.co.nz

Hairloom Hair Designs                     
Paige Brooks
(07) 877 8975 

King Country Chiropractic                   
Dr Scott Mouatt 
(07) 873 7376        
M: 027 330 1339                                          
E: kcchiro@xtra.co.nz

Oily Rag Garage and Tyre 
Service
(07) 877 8159

Piopio Berry Orchard          
(07) 877 8490

Piopio Cosmopolitan Club
(07) 877 8204

Piopio Dental                                           
Dr Kim Tatham
(07) 877 8864                     
smilingkiwi@piopiodental.
co.nz

Recreation Centre                                       
Kimberley Cody
(07) 877 8700                       
M: 027 210 1860

The Ferret’s Nest
Grace Cortes Montecinos
M: 022 154 9745

Aria Playcentre
Hannah Bodger-Kearns         
(07) 877 7898

Aria Toy Library
Librarian: Karen Jones
M: 021 038 5153
E: ariatoylibrary@gmail.com

Aria Primary School
(07) 877 7857

Curious Keas Preschool
Stephanie Brough 
(07) 877 8224

Kohanga Piopio
(07) 877 8185

Mainly Music                         
All Saints Church, Moa Street                           
Music and movement for 
children 0-5yrs & caregivers. 
Thursdays @ 10am
Alyson Singleton 
(07) 877 8840

Piopio Playcentre                                         
Nicola Kloeten                              
M: 027 696 0598

Piopio Primary School         
(07) 877 8103

Piopio College 
(07) 877 8173. Meeting 
rooms available for hire

Opportunity Shop/
Mustard Seed                                     
Cara Bryant 027 345 3389
Tasha Bryon 027 324 6016

Mahoenui Hall
Lynette Adams
E: lynadams@xtra.co.nz

Piopio College Community 
Library  
(07) 877 8173
E: library@piopio.school.nz           
18 Aria Road     

Senior Citizen’s 
Organisation
Meetings first Tuesday every 
month, 10am. All welcome. 
Wendy Weinberg
(07) 877 8686  

Seniors’ Exercise Classes
Wendy Weinberg 
(07) 877 8686

Marriage Celebrants
Clive Fredericks                                
M: 027 280 3867                                                 
Heidi Preston
M: O27 679 1931
Tuituia (Ripeka Price)
M: 021 464 000

Piopio Lions Club
Stephen Cooper 
(07) 877 8159
Gavin Todd (07) 877 7700
Ken Perry (07) 877 8035

Piopio Memorial Hall              
Book venue or facilities 
through Waitomo District 
Council (07) 878 0800

Piopio/Paearuhe 
Retirement Village                                
Jenny Brodie (07) 877 8033

The Old Piopio Post 
Office Art Gallery                            
M: 022 437 0789 

Waitanguru Rural Women          
Liz Morgan 027 284 6653 

Aria Squash Club
President Mark Anderson
(07) 877 8950
Secretary Lee Alcock                    
E: ariasquash@gmail.com

Light Horse Club                
President Helen Potter                     
E: helen.neilpotter@
gmail.com

Line Dancing Club                   
Linda Oliver (07) 877 8313

Piopio-Aria Golf Club
Hamish Roach                                        
M: 027 578 5905

Piopio Bowling Club               
Nigel 027 255 0898 or
Wendy (07) 877 8686

Piopio Community 
Sports (Rukuhia Domain)             
Tony Schrafft Tony.schrafft@
police.govt.nz

Piopio Rugby Club
President Peter Hurley             
(07) 877 7577

Piopio Swimming Club
Matt Carter M: 021 569 311
E: piopioswimclub@
gmail.com

Pony Club
President Olivia Buckley                
Secretary 
Amanda MacLachlan 
(07) 878 7182 

Tennis Club
Reon Verry (07) 878 8678

King Country Hunt
Master: Joy Hurley                    
027 577 7881

Trail Bikes & Moto Cross 
Track
Darren Lupton 
(07) 877 8054

Waitomo Ski Club
Kim Tatham (07) 877 8820

Waitomo Aero Club
Pete Voyce (07) 877 8254    
John Carter (07) 877 8290

Piopio and Districts 
Museum
Mark Verry (07) 877 8842        
Key available from Piopio 
Superette

Piopio Market Day
3rd Sunday of each month         
Grace Cortes Montecinos
M: 022 154 9745

Sports & 
Recreation

Piopio POP (Tui Park)
Waitomo District Council     
(07) 878 0800
Key for toilet available from 
the Cloverleaf tearooms or 
Snow Nicol

Activites & 
AttractionsYouth 

Activites

Community

Local
Facilities
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Piopio’s

ANZAC
Commemoration

WE HAD 21 Piopio College stu-
dents represent the kura at the an-
nual Waitomo Interschool Swimming 
recently. 

Once again our students performed 
extremely well, receiving multiple rib-
bons for their races. 

Congratulations to everyone for 
their efforts! 

We dominated the mixed senior re-
lay, taking away 1st place. Well done 
to Kasey, Miriama, Leo and Deekin 

Interschool swimming Aria bike 
ride successfor their efforts in this event. 

We joined forces with Aria and Piopio 
Primary to compete in the grand relay 
event where both teams won their rac-
es and took away the shiny red ribbon. 
Ka rawe! 

Now we look ahead to the Waika-
to Full Primary Schools event in a few 
weeks time. 

Thank you to Mrs Carter and Mrs An-
selmi for taking the students. It was 
greatly appreciated.

YET another successful bike ride 
weekend was held mid February.

We would like to thank everyone 
who contributed to the success of 
another two day bike-ride

fundraiser. 
We are very grateful to you all for 

the part you played in making this
event such a huge success. 
With around 650 riders each day 

it is indeed a huge undertaking that 
involves a large team of committed

volunteers.
A special thank you to our land-

owners; without their support we 
would

not be able to hold this event.
Also a huge thanks to members of 

Piopio St John and Dr Amy
Kempthorne for their support over 

the weekend.

Those wishing to march please 
assemble at 10.45am 

outside the St John rooms 
on Moa Street

Tuesday 25 April
11am

Piopio Memorial Hall


